The Margaretta Township Trustees met in regular session on October 5, 2017 at 7 p.m.

Present were Mr. Pooch, Mr. Bias and Mr. Riesterer.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to approve the minutes from the September 21, 2017 meeting, as presented by the Fiscal Officer. Vote: All ayes.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to approve warrants 16429-16466 and efts that were presented for payments by the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to accept the financial reports that were submitted by the Fiscal Officer. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Keith Kreager from Crystal Rock and our Rural Water Representative was at the meeting. He mentioned that his term on Rural Water will be ending in December. He said they would be sending us a notice on this. Mr. Kreager said he would be interested in staying on as our representative.

Ms Tracy Keller, our Zoning Board Secretary was at the meeting to discuss the new zoning changes to the Zoning Book

Chief Johnson gave his Fire Department report.

Chief and some of the Firemen discussed issues with one of the Fire Trucks. It could cost approximately \$20,000 to fix the problems. The Trustees said they should get some quotes on fixing the truck. There was a discussion on weight room equipment.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to grant Dean Gasser his vacation request for October 28, November 10 and December 6, 2017 plus one week of vacation buy out, for Dan Maloney for November 17, 19 & 24 2017 and for 36 hours vacation buy out, for Dan Sharpe on December 3, 2017, Brian Martin 10 hours on December 31, 2017 and for Mike Jesberger for November 30, December 2 & 4 2017. Vote: all ayes.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to purchased equipment for the weight room for a cost of \$930. Vote: all ayes. The Fiscal Officer said this would need to be invoiced and paid before end of year.

Mr. Jim Neill gave his Road and Cemetery Report.

Mr. Neill said the driveway stone has been done on McCartney Rd.

Mr. Bias received a phone call from a resident who is concerned with the drop off to his driveway on McCartney Rd..

The Trustees decided to hold fall yard waste drop offs on October 28, November 4, 11, 18 & 25 2017 from 8 am to noon.

Mr. Pooch moved, seconded by Mr. Bias to accept the estimated resources received from the Erie County Auditor for 2018. Vote: all ayes. Fiscal Officer Mary Ann said we may need to change the numbers for gasoline tax, but auditor's office said we could do that at the beginning of 2018.

Mr. Bias moved, seconded by Mr. Pooch to adjourn. Vote: all ayes

The Meeting adjourned at 9:15 p.m.